Village of Hussar

109 1st Avenue East, PO Box 100 Hussar AB TOJ 1S0

www.villageofhussar.ca P: 403-787-3766 F: 1-888-800-4937

Hours of Operation: Mon. – Thurs. 8:30 am – Noon, 1:00 – 4:30 pm



LIKE our page and FOLLOW US to stay up to date on Village information and notifications.

COUNCIL MEETINGS

Meeting Packages, Recordings and Minutes can be found on our website https://www.villageofhussar.ca/council

Virtual & In Person Meetings

Virtual -Microsoft Teams- Call in or click on the link on our website

Have you ever considered becoming a Village of Hussar Councillor or Mayor??

Our next election is October 18, 2021. Start getting involved now and find out what it is all about. Attend Council meetings, talk to our current Councillors or contact the Village Office to find out more. Nominations are now being accepted at the Village Office during regular business hours. For more information visit our website:

https://www.villageofhussar.ca/council/2021-election https://www.alberta.ca/municipal-elections-overview.aspx

3 Positions Available

NOMINATIONS CLOSE SEPTEMBER 20, 2021



Upcoming Events

Heritage Day (Office Closed)

August 2, 2021

Regular Council Meeting

August 12, 2021 7:00 p.m.

LARGE ITEM PICKUP

August 23, 2021

Labour Day (Office Closed)

September 6, 2021

Have an event? Community groups can ask that their events be placed on our Facebook page, Website and in the Newsletter. Contact the Village Office with your event details!

Download our calendar to your phone from our website and never miss a meeting or event again!

Large Item Pick up

Mattresses, Furniture, Applicances

Monday August 23, 2021 from 8:30 am - Noon.

You <u>must</u> pre-register to have your items collected! Items that can be picked up are mattresses, furniture and appliances. Items that can NOT be picked up are household waste, yard waste, and hazardous waste. You must have your items out on the curb or in the back alley. Please contact Kate Brandt, CAO at 403-787-3766 or <u>office@villageofhussar.ca</u> to register your item.

Page 1 of 4

Frequently Asked Questions

Q. Are the grass clippings and tree pile behind the gun range open?

A. No, all piles behind the gun range are now closed for safety reasons. The grass clippings pile has been relocated to the last overflow campground site. All wood needs to be taken to the transfer station. The Chip Pit accepts clean bare lumber, trees cut to 10 ft lengths, brush, pallets, and branches. There is also a bin for pressure treated wood.

Q. Do I need a development permit?

Thinking of putting up a fence, garden shed, garage, deck or doing some work on your house this year? Not sure what types of development and building permits you need? The Village Office can help!

A. Development permits are issued by the Village Office and are generally required for decks, accessory buildings, new builds and additions. Development permits are granted based on the Village's Land Use Bylaw. Any construction that does not require an approved permit (for example a fence), still must comply with the Land Use Bylaw or you can apply for a variance. Please read our Land Use Bylaw 493-14 for more information or contact the Village Office.

Contact Info

Hussar Transfer Site

403-787-3321

Wheatland County Office

403-934-3321

Drumheller & District Solid Waste Management Association (Landfill)

403-823-1345

Q. Do I need an animal license?

A. Yes, ALL dogs and cats within the Village must be licensed annually. Spayed/neutered Cats & Dogs are \$10, all others are \$20 (third pet is \$50 and requires an application to be filled out and approved by Council as per the Animal Control Bylaw). This includes all indoor and outdoor cats and dogs. Failure to obtain a license could result in a penalty of \$150. Please read our Village of Hussar Animal Bylaw 485-13 for more information or contact the Village Office.

Q. Can I set off fireworks in the Village?

A. Fireworks are not allowed unless you receive permission from Council and the fire department. 8.1(s) No person shall discharge fireworks or incendiary devices within the Village without Council and Fire department consent. {Which could result in a \$1000 minimum penalty} Please read our Village of Hussar Fire Bylaw 501-15 for more information or contact the Village Office.

Q. Can I take materials from the Village piles at the sports grounds, or use Village equipment?

A. No these materials and equipment are all property of the Village of Hussar and are not for public use. If you have any further questions, please contact the Village Office. Permission may be given on a case-by-case basis

All of these bylaws can be found on our website <u>www.villageofhussar.ca</u>

Tax and utility email billing is now available!

Contact us with your email address to receive tax and utility billing notices by email. You select which notices you would like to receive by email!

Page 2 of 4

ASSESSMENT REVIEW BOARD MEMBERS

The Village of Hussar is recruiting an individual to sit on the Joint Assessment Review Board. The Joint Assessment Review board hears and deals with complaints about property

assessments within the Wheatland County region. The appointed Board Member must have the ability to be fair and impartial, flexible, adaptable, committed and enthusiastic.

The Village of Hussar is required to appoint up to three (3) members to this board. As a member of the board, you would be called to participate in a hearing, depending on your availability. Members are appointed for a three (3) year term. A training course is required to be completed and a payment of \$500 will be awarded upon the submission of the ARB certificate of completion in the course.

ARB Certification

This course is for newly appointed ARB Members and covers two areas: Administrative Law and Principles of Assessment. This course is now delivered in 7, 3-hour online sessions. Participants are required to participate through video and audio during the session. Successful completion of an online exam within 7 days of the course date is required to obtain certification.

• September 13 to 21 – New member training

ARB certification is valid for three years from the date the training program is completed. Certified members must complete a "refresher" training program every three years to maintain their certification.

If you are interested in this position, please contact the **Village Office** at 403-787-3766 or <u>office@villageofhussar.ca</u> This position will remain open until filled.

<u>Part Time - JOB OPPORTUNITY</u>

VILLAGE OF HUSSAR & PALLISER REGIONAL MUNICIPAL SERVICES



SUBDIVISION & DEVELOPMENT APPEAL BOARD MEMBERS OR CLERKS

The Village of Hussar is currently looking for residents who are interested in becoming involved as a member at large on the **Intermunicipal Subdivision and Development Appeal Board.**

Subdivision and Development Appeal Boards (SDABs) are established by municipal councils under Part 17 of the Municipal Government Act (the "MGA") to hear appeals from decisions made by the intermunicipal subdivision and development authority. SDAB decisions shape a community and affect the lives of residents, neighbours, businesses and developers. By hearing appeals and making decisions an SDAB fulfills a vital function in achieving the goal of orderly, beneficial and economic development and use of land set out in the MGA. SDABs are intended to provide an independent, fair, transparent and principled decision-making process for appeals of planning and development decisions. An SDAB enhances local and regional land use, planning and development by providing this opportunity for an independent review of these decisions.

If you are interested in this position, please contact the **Village Office** at 403-787-3766 or <u>office@villageofhussar.ca</u> This position will remain open until filled.

*Description taken from the Subdivision and Appeal Board Training Guideb Municipal Affairs, June 2018.	ook (7th Edition) published by Alberta
	Page 3 of 4

HUSSAR CEMETERY WORKERS 2021

TBA SPRING GENERAL CLEAN UP in compliance with COVID Restrictions

May 31 – June 6	Clarke VanHereweghe Family
	Jim & Joni Hobson
	Andy Kirkpatrick
June 7 - 13	Ben Armstrong Family
June 14 - 20	Gordon Armstrong Family
June 21 - 27	Don & Kay Fraser Family
June 21 - 27	Tim & Jackie Muir
June 28 - July 4	Donna Collett & Vera Miller
June 20 – Juny 4	Murray & Daun Brown
Tuler 5 11	Glen & Tracey Dundas
July 5 - 11	-
T-1 10 10	Gilbert & Karen Gregory
July 12 - 18	Randy & Wendy Kaiser
* 4 40 05	Roger & Kathy Hiller
July 19 - 25	Tim Frank Family
	Einar Davison
	Jennifer Pratt
	Carol Santerre Family
July 26 - Aug 1	Angela Holm Family
	Muller Family
Aug 2 - 8	Wayne & Kathy Dundas
	Paul & Elaine Larsen
Aug 9 - 15	Bill & Kay Slemko
Aug 16 - 22	Ken & Frances Williams
	Brenda Hager
Aug 23 - 29	Melvin& Karen Sandum & Family
-	Wade & Lorilee Dundas
	June 14 - 20 June 21 - 27 June 28 - July 4 July 5 - 11 July 12 - 18 July 19 - 25 July 26 - Aug 1 Aug 2 - 8 Aug 9 - 15

WEEK 14 TBA FALL GENERAL CLEAN UP

Please: Prune trees and flower beds

Trim around grave sites and columbaria

Sweep grave sites and clean out old flowers at grave sites

Please remove any flower containers etc. in the Fall as they may not survive the winter

If you have any concerns or questions, please call a Cemetery Broad Member Joan Armstrong, Tim Frank, Robert Knudsen, Jennifer Pratt and Carol Santerre

If you need to change your week, please exchange with a family on the list.

THANK YOU FOR ALL YOUR HARD WORK!